Ceiriog Uchaf Cyngor Cymuned/Community Council

Minutes of meeting held Tuesday 6™ Qctober 2020

Present  Cllrs J Greatorex (Chair), K.L Benning, GM Jones, E.Owens, JW Thomas, E.Morris,
Clir T Bates (WCBC), Anne L.Morris (Community Agent) Rheinallt Hughes

Apologies — Cllr RW Edwards

Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the last meeting Tues 8 September found as a correct record. Proposed by Clir
KL Benning; Seconded by Clir JW Thomas

Matters Arising-

The Chair reported that he is awaiting a piece of paper from HMRC to enable payroll
services for the salary of our Community Agent. Also, exploring options for website with
Word Press.

261 Reports —

a) Police Reports — 5 x violent & sexual; 1 x criminal damage / arson; 3 x ASB

b) Clir Bates (WCBC) — The Chief Planning Officer has written objecting to removal of
telephone box at Pentre.

c) Community Agent - Anne has discovered, through Huw Jones (mobile libraries), a
book of Clustnodau (ear-markings) dated 1836. Her research leads her to believe that
this may be the earliest written record of ‘Clustnodau’ yet found. This book is part of
the shared heritage of Dyffryn Ceiriog. Anne intends to set up a Community Heritage
Project with the Clustnodau booklet at its heart. The project aims to be inclusive of
everyone from young to old; established local farming families to new residents;
Welsh speaking & non-Welsh speaking. To this end, she (has applied ) wished to
apply for Heritage Lottery Funding & seeks the support of the Community Council.
The Council was unanimous in supporting a motion proposed by Clir Eryl Morris that
this was an excellent idea, & seconded by Clir KL Benning.

262 Finance/Bank —

Balance as 3™ September £9294.17
Outstanding cheques £2178.50
Balance £7115.67

263 Website - continue to investigate options & costs




264 Highways — on going problems. Potholes should be reported on the WCBC website
online. If there is a record, they must be investigated. The Hand pothole has now become a
quarry !

265 A.0.B—

The Chair has read the lockdown rules in detail & local residents are able to travel to
Oswestry for shopping, banking, working, & for medical or educational reasons. Perhaps
the Community Council should produce a card stating the facts, as some in the Welsh
government say we can’t to go to Oswestry or even Llangollen & they are wrong !

It was unanimously agreed that Clir Benning should send a letter to the Llangollen Medical
Centre

Notice of Co-option has been posted on notice boards & online.

Meeting closed 8.34pm

Next meeting Tuesday 24™ November




